
           

       

 

  

    

ST PETER’S LUTHERAN CHURCH • 325 MILL ST • PO BOX 155 • LOGANVILLE, WI 53943 

 

                
 

   Return Service Requested  

 

       

 

 

St. Peter’s Lutheran Church 
Pastor Donald Glanzer, Jr  

 

Contact information: Cell phone: (608)516-8989     dwglanzer@gmail.com                 

St Peter’s Office / 727-3721     Parsonage / 727-2226 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                                                                                            

 
  Council Members  
President   Nancy Schuette – 608-444-3143 
Parish Ed   Karen Judd– 608-963-2681 

Cemetery Board  Dan Baumgarten – 608-415-0060 
Brotherhood/Budget Comm Dan Baumgarten -608-415-0060 
Special Projects  Dean Baumgarten -608-393-3341  
Secretary    Diane Geffert 608-768-3024                 
Financial Secretary   Becky Henke 608-393-4344 
Trustee/Treasurer  Jean Judd 608-393-1852 
Prop Main/Budget Comm Mark Muchow 608-415-9138 
WELCA/Outreach  Kathy Geffert – 608-963-8622 
Congregation Staff   
Janitors   Gary Krueger                                                                                 
Church Secretaries  Ann Krueger                                                  

Sue Wobschall    
Choir Director   Kris Klemp                          
Organist   Sharon Schlieckau   
Organists   Marge Schmidt 

 Bonnie Haag                                                                 
Liz Meyer 

Luther League Advisor Tracy Simacek 
Parish Ed Supervisor  Sue Wobschall  
Parish Ed Co-Supervisor Vicky Baumgarten          
Parish Ed Board  Theresa Kohlmeyer 
Parish Ed Board          Jason Meyer                                                       
                                    Bobbi Maxwell 
Cemetery Sexton  Mark Muchow – 608-415--9138                           
                    
    
 

                       May WELCA Committees 
                       Comm. set up: Jan Henke/Jean Berlin 

  Comm. Clean up: Diane Geffert 

  Sunday Hostess: Jean Berlin 

  Care Ministry: Vicky Baumgarten  

 Altar Flowers: Brenda Statz  

 

         Worship Attendance 

               In Person   

             March 30/50- Lent 

             Apr. 3/54 

             Apr. 6/34- Lent 

             Apr. 10/112 

             Apr. 14/62 Maundy Thurs.  

             Apr. 15/61 Good Friday 

             Apr. 16/33 Sat.  

             Apr. 17/77 Sunrise 

             Apr. 17/132 10am service 

              

        Facebook Attendance 

            March 30/19 

     Apr. 3/48 

                  Apr. 6/27 

                               Apr. 10/66 

Non-Profit Organization 

US Postage 

Loganville, WI 

Permit No. 2 



1 

 

 

PASTOR DON’S May 2022 BUGLE CALL 
 

 
Dear Siblings, Sisters, and Brothers in Christ!  Grace and Peace to you from God the 

Father; From our Lord and Savior Jesus the Christ; In, with, and through the Holy Spirit.  

AMEN! 

Where do you go, what do you do, and when do you seek the comfort and presence of 

God?  I have not made this a big secret as to what I do when I seek God’s abiding and awesome 

presence; I go fishing.  That’s right, I am an angling pescatore!  And most often, even if I travel 

with a super-trusted colleague, or a family member to Stream X, we do our fishing separately, 

experiencing the sedate and yet exhilarating experience of ‘standing-in-a-crick-waving-a stick’ 

in search of Salmo trutta, Oncorhynchus mykiss, Salvelinus fontinalis (aka brown, rainbow, and 

brook trout {well, the brook trout is not really a trout, but rather more of  a char}) or having the 

irksome tension of a snag on a pesky root ball or tree branch and having to break off the size 16 

Pink Squirrel or Winscher’s Wonder instead of delightfully releasing the fair-caught aquatic 

creature back into God’s good creation!  (Wow, talk about a run-on sentence, ten lines!  My 

high school English teacher would say I have not changed a bit!) 

Perhaps you recall some of what happened during the Lenten worship services, where we 

prefaced worship with a rendition of what happened to the prophet Elijah after God persevered 

through him over the priests of Baal:  After fleeing for his life, he was told by the Word of the 

Lord to ascend the mountain, where God was about to pass by.  Elijah did so.  And there was a 

great wind that split boulders into pieces, but the Lord was not in the wind.  And after the wind 

an earthquake, but the Lord was not in the earthquake.  And after the earthquake a fire, but the 

Lord was not in the fire.  And after the fire, a sound of sheer silence.  And after the silence the 

voice of the Lord came to Elijah, with instructions, with Torah, for his journey. 

Sometimes we need to get out of our own way and seek the silence that is God, and yearn 

for the instruction, the Torah, of God’s Holy Spirit. 

In these times we are in, you may be experiencing a dearth of guidance, or words of 

support, or comfort, when we feel (incorrectly) that God is not present. 

In that regard, I invite you to consider these words of the prophet Jeremiah, the 29th chapter:  

“For surely I know the plans I have for you, says the Lord, plans for your welfare and not for 

harm, to give you a future with hope.  Then when you call upon me and come and pray to me, I 

will hear you.  When you search for me, you will find me; if you seek me with all your heart, I 

will let you find me, says the Lord, and I will restore your fortunes and gather you from all the 

nations and all the places where I have driven you…” 

  

God’s Peace always,  

 Pastor Don   <>< 
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Worship Hours Sunday Morning Worship at 10:00am 

Website: www.stpetersloganville.org  email: stpetersloganville@gmail.com 

 

Church Office: 727-3721    
 Office hours: Ann – Monday 3:30-5:30 & Friday’s 11:00-1:00 ph. #727-580 stpetersloganville@gmai.com 

                  Sue - 608-415-3910 or email stpeterschurchloganville@outlook.com 

 
Pastor Donald Glanzer, Jr    Vicar Nathaniel Adkins 

 

Cell phone: (608)516-8989      Cell Phone: 641-891-4310 
Email address:  dwglanzer@gmail.com     Email Address: nadkins@wartburghseminary.edu  
Pastor Don’s Schedule                    Vicar Nathaniel’s Schedule   

 Monday off          Monday 9-5pm            

Tuesday 9-5pm            Tuesday 9-5pm 

Wednesday 9-5pm          Wednesday 9-5pm 

Thursday 9-5pm                       Thursday 9-5pm 

Friday 9-5pm            Friday off 

Saturday 9-5pm            Saturday by appointment 

Sunday 11-5pm            Sunday 11-5pm 
 

Best to call to make an appointment prior to stopping       

            

May meetings  
Prayer Shawl: Every Monday @ 7pm              Gather Bible Study May 16th, 6:30pm zoom 

Bible Study Every Wed @ 10am - zoom                         Gather Bible Study: May 17th, 1pm – in person 

Conversations w/Vicar: Thurs @ 6:30p  Council Mtg.  May 17th @ 6pm              

Worship comm. Mtg. May 3rd, @ 6:30pm  Quilting: May 10& 24 @ 9-12pm 

WELCA Mtg. May 5th, @ 6:30p           

         

 

   

    

 Mission of the Month is Hillpoint VFW:  Use the White Envelopes located in the pews.  
 

News Letter Deadline: Friday, May 20th!!! 
 

 

 
Feel free to wish the following (Over 80 

Member) a very well-deserved Birthday 

Wish with a card and/or a phone call. 

 

 

05/04/1940 Tom Broughton    
E5309 Narrows Creek 

Loganville WI 53943 

05/06/1934 Louise Kaun  
E8291 Highland RD 

Loganville WI 53943 

05/19/1935 Isabelle Reimer 

Reedsburg Senior Life CTR. 

2350 North Dewey 

Reedsburg, WI 53959 

 

http://www.stpetersloganville.org/
mailto:stpetersloganville@gmail.com
mailto:stpeterschurchloganville@outlook.com
mailto:dwglanzer@gmail.com
mailto:nadkins@wartburghseminary.edu
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Zoom Meeting Schedule for May    
All of the following meetings can be accessed by telephone – CALL 1-312-626-6799  

And use the Meeting ID listed below each meeting 

 

Weekly Bible Study – Wednesdays at 10 am 

Link: https://us02web.zoom.us/j/760910640 

Meeting ID: 760 910 640 

 

Conversations with Vicar Nathaniel – Thursdays at 6:30 pm,  

Link: https://us02web.zoom.us/j/84493810727 

Meeting ID: 844 9381 0727 

 

Worship Committee Meeting – May 3, 2022 at 6:30 pm 

Link: https://us02web.zoom.us/j/81232149751?pwd=VEx6STk1VkNEQmE2OHFHRHRlY0tlUT09  

Meeting ID: 812 3214 9751 

Passcode: 050421 

 

WELCA Gather Bible Study – Monday, May 16th, at 6:30 pm 

Link: https://us02web.zoom.us/j/6087273721 
Meeting ID: 608 727 3721 

Passcode: 123 

+1 312 626 6799 US (Chicago)  

+++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++ 

Virtual Sunday Readings and Psalm for May      

May 1, Acts 9:1-6 (7-20), Psalm 30, Revelation 5:11-14, John 21:1-19  

May 8, Acts 9:36-43, Psalm 33, Revelation 7:9-17, John 10:22-30 

May 15, Acts 11:1-18, Psalm 148, Revelation 21:1-6, John 13:31-35 

May 22,16:9-15, Psalm 67, Revelation 21:10, 22-:5, John 14:23-29 

May 29, Acts 16:16-34, Psalm 97, Revelation 22:12-14,16-17, 20-21, John 17:20-26 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/760910640
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/84493810727
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/81232149751?pwd=VEx6STk1VkNEQmE2OHFHRHRlY0tlUT09
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/6087273721
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May Announcements 
 

We welcome the newly baptized; Walter Thomas Statz 

Parents; Thomas & Katelyn Statz 

Grandparent; Statz Brenda Statz  
+++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++ 

 

First Communion will be celebrated Sunday, May 1st, at the 10:00 am worship service.  Names of 

youth will be posted in the June Newsletter. 

 

+++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++ 

 

 

Mother’s Day is May 8th the youth & men will sing in church 
 

+++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++ 

Sit ‘n Sew 
Saturday, May 14th  

9:00am-noon  

Lunch Provided 

Lots of various stations you can choose to work at:  

❖ Sewing Dignity Pads for Africa 

❖ Cutting out letters for Baptism Banners 

❖ Sewing School Bags for Lutheran World Relief 

++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++ 
Sunday Worship services will begin at 9am starting May 29, 2022 

+++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++ 

Graduate Recognition May 29th 
Graduate recognition is for anyone who has accomplishments and would like to get 
recognized. This includes High School, Tech School, or College. The list of graduates 

will be published in June’s newsletter. Please let Sue know in the office so we may 
properly celebrate your accomplishments. Information should include; your name, 

school you attended, and degree if applicable  

+++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++ 
 

Save the dates June 19-24 for Vacation Bible School.  Our theme is called 

“The Tree of Healing”.   Look for more details in the Faith Night news. 

 

+++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++ 

********************** 

Thank you! “Soup for the Soul” 

Free Will Offering = $1,175.00 
                                                           ******************** 
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                      May Announcements Continued 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++ 

Vicar Stephen & Leah would like to invite you to their graduation 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

You Are Invited… 

St. Peter’s Council is inviting you to Pastor Don’s 

Farewell Gathering on Saturday, May 21st. A 

potluck supper will follow the worship and sending 

service at 5:00pm. Please bring a dish to pass; 

everything else will be provided 
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 Lilies to Celebrate the 2022 Easter Season 
 

 

Given By:       In Honor Of: 

Frenchy & Liesa Stienmetz     Our Parents 

 

Peter Giese & Linda Page     Our Families 

John & Rachel Niemann 

 

Ryanne & James Hiner   Julianne & Evelyne  

and their high spirit for life 

 

Jerry & Ruth Kaun      Jenny Kaun & Lucille Borleske 

 

Given By:       In Memory Of: 

 

Dennis Geffert Family     Dennis Robert Geffert 

 

Pastor Don & Betty Glanzer     Don Sr., Ray & Gladys 

        Lori, Karen, Melle 

 

Marion Roecker      Edwin Roecker & Richard Roecker 

 

Bonnie Haag & Family     Harold Haag 

 

Roy & Judy Schroeder     Our Families 

 

Marjorie Schmidt      Curtis Schmidt 

        Harold & Esther Ott, Geraldine Ott 

 

Dean & Vicky Baumgarten     Gordy Baumgarten & Sharon Schaper 

 

Leon Statz Family       Leon Statz 

 

Harley & Pam Koenig      Bud & Gert Kile, Jerry & Michael Kile 

        LaVern & Enola Koenig 

 

Dan & Laura Geffert      Bob & Helen Geffert, Dennis Geffert  

        Bob Smith, Leslie Mahaney 

 

Gerald Roecker Family     Our Loved Ones 

 

Jamie & Karen Judd      Harley & Jeanette Judd 

Logan & Baylee 

 

Diane Geffert       Vincent Walsh & Susan Walsh Anderson 

 

Jerry Radke, Mark Radke     Norma Radke, Walter & Lydia Radke 

Jess & Laurie Eastman, Olivia & Jenna 
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A Message from Vicar Nathaniel  
 

“Priorities”  

 

When I was a teacher, a lot of emphasis was placed on student growth and performance. A lot of time was spent 

monitoring how well each student met the rigors of the prescribed curriculum, and how they interacted with 

teachers, school staff, and each other. Multiple times a year, special focus was given on how well students 

performed on the several standardized tests that they were required to complete each year.  

 

Early in my teaching career, I stumbled upon a piece of advice that became a guiding principle of my time in 

the classroom: students who feel safe at school, who believe that they are genuinely cared for and are a part of a 

community, will almost invariably show growth and progress. In other words, if everyone at school focuses on 

the big picture – helping each young person become the best possible version of themselves – then the 

important detail of is everyone learning what they’re supposed to be learning will follow quite naturally.  

 

Over the course of my adult life, I have heard many people talk about the future of the Christian church. Since 

starting seminary, I have often heard statistics documenting the slow, steady erosion of attendance at Lutheran 

congregations in the United States (which matches trends in mainline Protestantism and Roman Catholicism). 

More than once, I have heard the calculation that, if current rates of decline in church participation continue, the 

Evangelical Lutheran Church in America will have a negative number of members by sometime in the middle of 

the twenty-first century. It’s technically impossible, obviously, but it does get its point across.  

 

The question of vitality in the wider Church is no stranger to the St. Peter’s community. When we look at old 

photos of packed worships, faith education classrooms, and fellowship and outreach activities, it’s only natural 

to feel nostalgic. It’s only natural to look at the past and think, What can we do to get back there?  

 

 I don’t have any magic solution, but my gut (or maybe the Holy Spirit) tells me that the future of St. Peter’s 

and the Lutheran Church – of Christianity in general – hinges on what effective teachers know: always 

remember the big picture.  

 

If the goal of the Church (our church, or any church) is to fill pews on Sundays, keep the building shipshape, 

and meet budgetary stewardship goals, then the Church is (and probably should be) doomed.  

 

If the Church’s goal is to proclaim the Good News of Jesus and reach out in love, to everyone but especially to 

those forgotten or rejected by society, then the Church will endure and thrive.  

 

The Church of the future may not look like the Church of twenty or forty years ago. Living through a period of 

change is often scary. But God is with us in this time and in this place, and the Holy Spirit is moving through 

us, guiding us forward, into whatever comes next.  

 

Grace and peace,  

 

-Vicar Nathaniel   
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Council President Connec    ions 
May 2022 

 

This monthly column will be one way to share information to you about happenings within Council; I’ll 
strive to be open, transparent, understanding, and responsive in exchange for the faith you’ve placed 
in me as your Council President. 
 

 April 19, 2022, Council Meeting  
 

➢ Council’s strategic planning this month considered thought-provoking topics involving 
community outreach; as well as how willing are we to act outside our comfort zones? 

➢ Pew Cards have been placed alongside our communion cards, for any visitors as well as those 
members wishing a pastoral visit/call. You can place the card in the collection plate. 

➢ Property maintenance included paint touch-up of the Sacristy and Sound Room doors. 
Additionally, a railing will be installed on the parsonage patio near the rock wall, per insurance 
request. The smoke and carbon monoxide detectors have also been inspected per insurance 
request. 

➢ Anyone wishing to borrow church property should contact the office. 
➢ Karen Judd and I will be attending the Synod Assembly as voting members May 6-7. 

 
 
Given Pastor Don’s resignation, please know that I’ve been in close communication with the South 
Central Synod office for guidance and next steps. Additional information will be shared once it’s 
known. In the meantime, please reach out to me if you have questions or concerns. 
 
Thank You Muchow Heating and Air Conditioning for the use of their lift during the Sanctuary 
lights rewiring last month! And a huge shout-out to those folks who assisted with that work. 
 
Monthly Missions, 2022 
May  VFW, Hillpoint 
June  Vacation Bible School 
July  Crisis Fund 
August Loganville Fire Department/EMS 
September Sugar Creek Bible Camp 
October Boys & Girls Club, Reedsburg 
November  Sauk County Human Services 
December Sauk County Human Services 
 
 
 
Peace, 
Nancy Schuette 
Council President 
608 444-3143 
nanc.schuette@gmail.com 
[Text, Phone, Email or FaceBook Messenger] 
 

 

 

 

Sometimes you have to make 

decisions that break your heart but 
gives your soul peace. 

 
 

mailto:nanc.schuette@gmail.com
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          Greetings to all,  

 

The Baraboo Conference Spring Gathering was well attended.  The luncheon was delicious 

and Jesse Klosterboer, from Sugar Creek Bible Camp shared a great overview of Sugar 

Creek Bible Camp.  The Camp has so many different opportunities for all ages, for retreats, and outside 

activities. Thanks to all the ladies who helped pulled this together.               

      

 

May Calendar dates 

❖ May 5, WELCA Officers & Circle Leads meeting 

❖ May 8, Mother’s Day 

❖ May 16, @ 6:30pm Gather Bible Study via Zoom 

❖ May 17, @ 1pm Gather Bible Study @ church 

❖ May 19, Sauk County Health Care Center Birthdays – Peace Circle 

❖ May 29, High School Graduates receive quilts  

 

Items of Interests   

❖ Still in need of a co-chair  

❖ Annual Garage Sale May 6&7 

❖ Bake Sale for Garage Sale – May 6 &7 

  

 

WELCA Committees for May 2022 

 

Communion Set Up: Jan Henke & Jean Berlin   Communion Clean Up: Diane Geffert                                                                                                               

  

Altar Flowers: Brenda Statz      Sunday Host: Jean Berlin  

 

Care Ministry: Vicky Baumgarten    

 

 

Matthew 5:14-16 “You are the light of the world.  A town built on a hill cannot be hidden. Neither do 

people light a lamp and put it u under a bowl. Instead they put it on a stand, and it gives light to everyone in 

the house. In the same way, let your light shine before others, that they many see your good deeds and 

glorify your Father in heaven.”   As we build a closer relationship with God, don’t keep your light hidden.  

Think of ways to be a server and let your light shine.  

 

  
 

Sue Wobschall, WELCA Chairperson suewobschall@gmail.com 608-415-3910 

 

 

 

 

 

mailto:suewobschall@gmail.com
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Brotherhood News…. 

 
God's healing blessings to all from your Brotherhood, who are suffering for any reason.   
 
This is a time of lights and tunnels.  We are once again faced with the prospects of lights at the end a 
very long tunnel, this one called 'pandemic'.   
Easter saw the reincarnation of a wonderfully planned and executed Easter season with a delicious 
breakfast at St. Peter's.  Just as good food is a blessing, so too, are the ones involved in the planning 
and serving.  It was great to see the kids working hard to keep bowls and glasses filled.  Awesome. 
 
We also were honored to witness the weekly soup offering(s) of Lorinda Broughton.  I cannot speak 
for all, but Mary and I were amazed by the variety of flavors and looked forward to each new 
selection.  The mouth still waters as I type. 
 
The Brotherhood met this month and was blessed with a wider variety now than in the past, of 'people 
present'.  Thanks to Nancy Schutte for being in attendance and offering ideas for future Brotherhood 
involvement.  As I have always said, "There is no such thing as a bad idea, only those that are better 
than others."  We continually encourage all members of St. Peter's Lutheran Church to provide 
guidance, encouragement and a wide variety of possibilities as we continue to move out of pandemic 
and back into a semblance of what 'Christian normal' is. 
 
The Loganville garage sale opportunity is quickly approaching once again.  Gather all your pack-
ratted and no longer loved treasures into a group, put prices on them and get them to Carolyn and 
Dale Meyers garage.  It saves time to have them labeled ahead with a price.  We can use as many 
helping hands as possible during the sale process.  The dates are: 05/05 thru 05/07.  Start times will 
be around 7:00 a.m. till about 3 p.m., except for Saturday which will conclude at about noon. 
 Any time commitment would be greatly appreciated.  The fellowship opportunity is always there, 
when and wherever we meet.  It can be fun.  Bring a chair to sit.  Wear warm clothes if it's cold.  Bring 
your appetite as well, because there will be a youth brat sale taking place right in front of Judd 
Realty.  There will also be a bake sale.  (Yum-yum) 
 
Plan to break out, my brothers and sisters.  We are Christians.  We will not be stifled.  Satan has tried 
its wiles and is losing once again.  Spring is here and we are ready to rock (n' roll is optional)  
 
Happy trails and trials and may God bless. 
 
Brian     
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Youth Trip July 24-28, 2022, Grades 5-12 are welcome.  

 Contact Karen @ 608-963-2681 
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Faith Night News 
 

Faith Night is winding down.  It has been a great year for the youth and for our volunteers.  Faith Night has 

been well attended and it appears we have a good crop of young people sprouting for the fall.   

 

Faith Night’s last Wednesday is May 4th.  The plan for our final Faith Night is of course the meal which starts at 

5pm, followed by practicing our song which we sing in church for Mother’s Day, May 8th, Bible lesson 

presented by Pastor Don, a few announcements, and then a fun night with games and other activities.  The hope 

is to have good weather so we can go to the park.  So, everyone please pray for good weather.  

 

Looking ahead Vacation Bible School will be June 19 – June 23.  The theme is the “Tree of Healing”. We kick 

off the week Sunday June 19th, with a party in the park. “We will have a potluck, followed by singing, games 

and fellowship.  All are welcome. Then on Monday, June 20th, VBS will start with a meal served at 5pm, 

followed by a lesson and other activities, Vicar Nathaniel will be leading VBS, however we need some 

volunteers to help with the games, crafts and other activities.  Thursday, June 23, we will close with a potluck 

dinner starting at 6pm, followed by a short program sharing our week with everyone.  Hope to see you there.  If 

there are any questions or concerns, please feel free to contact me at 608-415-3910.  

 

It has been a good year for the youth and our volunteers.  I thank all the volunteers for helping with the 

workshops, I thank Vicky for coordinating the workshops with the volunteers, and I thank Lorinda and her crew 

of volunteers for the delicious meals served.  

 

Hope everyone will have a fun packed summer and look forward to seeing all again in the fall.  Stay safe and 

know God has a plan for you.   

 

Sue Wobschall – Faith Night Superintendent  

+++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++ 

 

CAT Class & CnC News…. 
 

 The Cat Class & CnC would like to thank the congregation for the great turn out for the Easter Breakfast.  

Also, thanks for all the baked goodies.  Thankyou to the Confirmation & CnC families for all their hard work 

setting up, serving, and cleaning up.  And another a big thanks to the men who cooked the food, and thanks to 

Theresa Kohlmeyer for organizing all the delicious food.  Easter Breakfast was a big success.  

 

Upcoming Events for the Cat Class 

• Brat Stand May 6 &7 @ Kindchi’s Corner – Money will go towards Youth trip. 

• Faith Statement & Confirmation Service May – look for flyer in this Newsletter 

• Confirmation Sunday – May 22nd  

• Youth Trip – July 24-28 to the Great Passion Play in Eureka Springs, Arkansas.  Grades 5-12th are 

welcome to go.  Youth have until May 11th, to sign up.  Contact Karen if you have any questions  

@ 608-963-2681. 
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Remembering those who gave their all 

 

 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

The first official Memorial Day celebration was held in the 

United States in May 1868.  On that day, which was then 

called Decoration Day, people remembered the war dead by 

decorating their graves with flowers. 
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May 2022 
 

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

              1 
10am Worship 

5th grade 

Communion  

Sunday 

 2 
7pm Prayer 

Shawl  

 

              3 
6:30pm 

Worship 

Comm. Mtg  

                         4 
5pm Faith Night 

meal, 

5:45p Faith 

Night, 

5:30p Cat Class, 

Cnc class            
                 

                         5 
6:30p 

conversation 

w/vicar  

6:30 WELCA 

mtg.  

           6 
Garage Sale & 

Bake Sale 

 

Brat Stand @ 

Kindschi’s          

 

 

7             
Village Garage 

Sale & Brat 

Stand 
7:30am Blood 

Drive 

  

5pm Worship 

             8 
10am Worship 

Youth Sing 

Men sing 

Mother’s Day  

 

               9 
7pm Prayer 

Shawl  

       

            10   

 
9-12 Quilting.     

               11 
10a Bible Study 

 5:30p Cat Class, 

CnC  

  

             12            
6:30pm 

Conversations 

w/Vicar 

.  

         13           14 
 

 

9-12p Sit & Sew 
  

                  15 
 

10am Worship 

  

           16 
 

6:30p Gather 

Bible Study  

7pm Prayer 

Shawl  

                  17 
1pm Gather 

Bible Study- in 

person 

6pm council 

mtg 

 

             18 
 

10am Bible Study  

6pm Confirm 

Service w/dinner 

                 19 
 
6:30pm 

Conversations 

w/Vicar 

 

 

          20 

 

 

 

             21 
 

 

5pm Worship 

Farewell potluck 

for Pastor Don 

 

         22 
 

 

10am Worship 

Confirmation  

  

                  23 
 

7pmPrayer 

Shawl  

                 24 
 

9-12p quilting   

  

 

            25 
 

 

10a Bible Study 

 

             26 
 

 

6:30pm 

Conversations 

w/Vicar 

 

      27             28 

            29 
 

9am Worship 

Graduate 

recognition  

 

Memorial Day 

            30 
 

 

7pm Prayer 

Shawl 

 

            31  
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